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BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

JULY 10, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 7:16 PM.  Present were Selectwoman Bik, Selectmen Chamberland, Marchand, Haughey and Wozniak; and Town Administrator Keyes.  
Town Administrator Reports

Financial Summary Report – Town Accountant - Mr. Keyes said they need to vote on a contract for the Town Accountant to come back and complete the FY12 job, prepare reports and Schedule A for the Department of Revenue and close out the books for the auditors.  He said the auditors were in today and they thought it was a good today.  He referenced a memo which stated Mrs. Moquin is available to work 15 hours a week at $80 per hour.   

Mr. Keyes said the Board needs to approve the following transfers: professional & technical for Melanson & Heath for FY12 for cash reconciliation for training an employee; vacation buyback for the Collector/Treasurer; recycling transfer of the enterprise fund for a full time laborer; forestry; gas overage of $115; vacation buyback for 17 weeks for the Administrative Assistant in the Assessor’s Office; police dispatch - knee injury of a dispatcher; overtime for the Fire Chief and the Fire Department.

Mr. Keyes said they awarded the janitorial bid to a new cleaning company.  Chairman Wozniak said he needs to check to see if he can sign the janitorial contract and wants to postpone signing the contract.  Mr. Keyes said the cleaning company met all the criteria.  Mr. Keyes said he would notify them tomorrow that they are working day by day because the contract is not signed and would put this off until the August 7, 2012 meeting.
Workshop Session Meeting Room Location - Mr. Chamberland said he feels workshops should be moved to the main meeting room because it gives a bad feeling for meetings to be held in the back room.  Chairman Wozniak said the Board has tried it, it did not work and it seems to be more efficient and practical to have it back here.  
Mr. Chamberland made a motion to move the 7:00 PM meetings from the Selectmen’s meeting room to the Main Meeting Room.  Mr. Marchand said he does kind of agree with Mr. Chamberland.  Chairman Wozniak said the location of the meeting is the discretion of the Chair.  Mr. Haughey said when he was the Chairman he moved the meetings out to the Main Meeting Room if there was a large audience.  Mr. Marchand seconded the motion.  Chairman Wozniak said it is more practical to hold the meetings in the back because all the stuff is here.  Mr. Chamberland said other municipalities have their workshops televised.  Vote was two ayes and three nays by Ms. Bik, Mr. Haughey and Chairman Wozniak.  Mr. Haughey said he voted no because the Chair should be able to move/hold meetings at his discretion.
Mr. Keyes said they will discuss Kimball Sand and Wayne Realty Trust in August. 

Mr. Haughey made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 PM, seconded by Ms. Bik.  Vote unanimous.  
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Milliken 


